

U.S. Department of Justice Office of the Solicitor General

Washington, D.C. 20530 January 3, 2018

Honorable Scott S. Harris Clerk Supreme Court of the United States Washington, D.C. 20543

Re:

Phil Lamont Trent v. United States of America,

S.Ct No. 17-830

Dear Mr. Harris:

The petition for a writ of certiorari in the above-captioned case was filed on December 8, 2017, and placed on the docket on December 11, 2017. The government's response is due on January 10, 2018.

We respectfully request, under Rule 30.4 of the rules of this Court, an extension of time to and including February 9, 2018, within which to file the government's response.

This extension is requested to complete preparation of the government's response, which was delayed because of the heavy press of earlier assigned cases to the attorneys handling this matter.

Sincerely,

Noel J. Francisco Solicitor General

cc: See Attached Service List

17-0830 TRENT, PHIL LAMONT USA

> MURRAY W. BELL 2435 KIMBERLY RD. SUITE 235 S. DAVENPORT, LA 52803 563-325-4095

EUGENE R. FIDELL YALE LAW SCHOOL SUPREME COURT CLINIC 127 WALL STREET NEW HAVEN, CT 06511 203-432-4992

PAUL W. HUGHES MAYER BROWN LLP 1999 K STREET, NW WASHINGTON, DC 20006 202-263-3000 PHUGHES@MAYERBROWN.COM